NRCC Report to Synod 2018
Since the 2017 Synod meeting, there have been several significant developments in the life of NRCC including:
· Implementation of the recommendations approved by NRCC at the full Council meeting in 2017 have not yet been implemented
On 27 June 2017 when NRCC met in full Council during the Synod meeting held at Kormilda College, a report was received from the National UAICC review/consultation team. The consultation team was led by Rev Ken Sumner, with assistance from Rev Garry Dronfield, Rev Felicity Amery (Northern Synod), Rev Vladimir Korotkov, and Rev Dr Chris Budden.

The report’s recommendations were in two parts:

i.
Recommendations relating to communications, area and local leadership, and education and training; and

ii.
Recommendations relation to the roles of Chairperson and Resource Worker. 

Further consideration of the UAICC review/consultation report will be on the agenda at this year’s NRCC meeting in Alice Springs. 
· Retirement of Rev Steve Orme as the NRCC Presbytery Minister
Rev Steve retired at the end of February 2018 and his ministry was celebrated with a thankyou ceremony when NRCC last met in Darwin. NRCC formally records its great appreciation to Rev Orme for his work with NRCC and wishes him God’s richest blessings for his future. 

· Area Ministry Councils have continued to be active
Across NRCC’s four Area Ministry Councils, local leaders have continued to conduct ministry and care for NRCC and community members. It is significant that in many Aboriginal communities funerals are a major focus of community life. 
· A significant decrease in the income available to NRCC from rental properties
Over recent years NRCC has been blessed with income received from the Mitchell Street Centre and the Leprechaun Resort. As the Darwin economy has taken a hit, so has the NRCC income and this will need to be carefully monitored and managed into the future. 

· Delay in filling all the full-time NRCC office support positions
Uncertainty about the NRCC income levels in future years has resulted in postponing filling of an administrative support position in 2018 and a possible restructure of office-based positions for 2019 and beyond. This is another matter for NRCC’s consideration. During 2018 the Synod General Secretary has acted as the NRCC Executive Officer in relation to administrative and financial matters. 
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